

Boston Harbor Association Meeting Notes
Monday June 3, 2024 6:30 pm @ Marina

Larissa James, President Visitor Craig Sternagel – Fishtrap resident- has friend with a great garden that he invited all of us to go view Wednesday the 12th at 6 pm?

- Call to order- at 6:33 pm
- Approved meeting minutes from May 8. Kim made the motion to approve, Nancy seconded- unanimously passed.
- Treasurer- Nancy Brown reported that we are running \$5-6k less than last year after paying deposits. \$19,876 Progress- QR is up at the Marina, Donations came from Kim's retirement party & donations from Boat owner at Marina- \$1200, kids on 73rd donated \$\$ from their lemonade stand- YAY! 😊 Follow up with Jill Barrett wants to give \$400-500.
- Bike parade- Jackie –
 - Registration table- Volunteers – Scott & Kim
 - Waivers- Online & Printed- to Marina with Sign for participation?
 - Decorations- Nina Purchased- Thank you! (Prepare early)
 - Parade staging- Map- Corner Markers & Spotters- folks signed up at Kim's retirement party- Jackie has 7 names to follow up with about helping.
 - Lead car- Craig connected us to Eric Foley who has antique firetrucks- he can lead the parade and we can do a raffle for additional rides.

Q- How much a ticket? Jackie has a roll of tickets on hand- \$1 a ticket/ 6 for \$5
I haven't been able to connect with Eric voice to voice yet, but he texted that he is willing to help 7/3.

- Pop Up cover (LJ) & 3 Tables (JA)- John to help set up
- PA system- JA – tail gator & LJ- microphone
- Larissa to set up Venmo for Donation Jar - Jackie to make it with Paypal & Venmo
 - Coolers for ice cream? – Jackie & Larissa- use wheelbarrow to move from Marina?
 - Prep Items 5 pairs of Scissors-Garbage bags- tape- scotch & painter's tape
- Volunteers to help kids decorate – Grace B? (Nancy?)
Corner help- Andy Moreland, Maureen Sullivan, Jim & Donna Krein, Vernon Stoner, maybe Mark Kelley

Registration- Scott & Kim

- Fireworks
 - Donations- gatherers Spike will do the boat donations again
 - Porta potties & Security
 - Sponsorship watch party?

- June newsletter- Kim- I can't remember??? Voted to have BHA Environmental Committee as a sponsor of the Burfoot Expansion Scott motioned and John Seconded- motion passed unanimously. Discussion points- Larissa?

- Debrief on trash pickup-Scott- good participation and will have another in the late fall

August 6th National Night Out- Brooklyn to help us with that. Susan Raymond approached me about water safety discussion- good topic

- Maps ○ Sign ups online? Next meeting July 22 6:30 pm to firm up August plans
- Collaboration with BHS PTA- Update Larissa- PTO to have movies in the gym in the winter, BHA to collaborate/co-sponsor? Cost \$200+/-